



## **PERRANARWORTHAL PARISH COUNCIL**

### **MINUTES OF MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON WEDNESDAY 17<sup>th</sup> MAY 2017 at 7.30pm**

**Present:** Councillors G Brown (Chairman), , D Angwin, J Burn, J Davey, P Fox, B Freake, A Hewitt, S Kneebone, , L Marven, M Pryor

**In attendance:** Cornwall Councillor P Williams  
Mrs A Pentecost (Clerk)  
10 Members of the Public

#### **072/17 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE**

None, Councillors Burn and Kneebone were welcomed to the Council.

#### **073/17 DECLARATIONS OF MEMBERS' INTERESTS/DISPENSATION**

None

#### **074/17 APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN**

On the proposition of Councillor Hewitt, seconded by Councillor Marven it was unanimously agreed that Councillor Graham Brown should be re-elected as Chairman

#### **075/17 APPOINTMENT OF VICE CHAIRMAN**

On the proposition of Councillor Fox, seconded by Councillor Burn, it was unanimously agreed that Councillor Mark Pryor should be re-elected as Vice Chairman

It was agreed that Councillor Williams agenda item be moved up the list as he had to leave the meeting early

#### **076/17 UPDATE FROM CORNWALL COUNCIL WARD MEMBER**

Councillor Williams congratulated those parish councillors who had been re-elected. He wanted to emphasise that he could not remark on any planning applications until the due diligence tests had been satisfied. In any application he had to look at the evidence, did it stack up and was it viable.

A new crossing at ASDA was going in with controlled traffic lights. Councillor Williams then went on to say that it had not been possible for the Conservative Cornwall Councillors to align with any of the others to form a working majority so that they could run Cornwall Council for the next four years. The Lib Dems and independents were also working on a deal. Councillor Marven reminded Councillor Williams that the Parish Council was not a forum for political remarks.

Councillor Hewitt asked if Councillor Williams could continue his efforts to get Steve Blatchford to a site meeting re the weir. Councillor Williams confirmed that he had tried four times already, but would persist.

**077/17 POLICE REPORT**

None

**078/17 REPRESENTATION ON COMMITTEES AND OUTSIDE ORGANISATIONS**

Tree Warden - Councillor Brown

Community Network - Councillor Hewitt

Maritime Line - Stuart Douglas

CALC - all Councillors

Planning - Councillor Angwin & Councillor Davey

Footpaths and Roads - Councillors Davey, Fox and Hewitt

**079/17 MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 26<sup>TH</sup> APRIL 2017**

**On the proposition of Councillor Hewitt, seconded by Councillor Pryor, the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 26<sup>th</sup> April 2017 were approved and signed.**

**080/17 MATTERS ARISING**

As per action points

**081/17 PLANNING**

**On the proposition of Councillor Fox, seconded by Councillor Angwin, the Minutes of the Planning Meeting held on 25<sup>th</sup> April 2017 were approved and signed.**

The next Planning Meeting would be on 25<sup>th</sup> May in the Village Hall at 7pm

Nothing further to report re Perran Foundry except that there had been a major break in the sewage system. Councillor Hewitt gave a brief recap for the benefit of the new Councillors.

The Clerk would continue to monitor the re-submitted Lower Trewedna application and arrange a site meeting for Mrs Hirst and a couple of councillors, plus the planning officer concerned.

**082/17 CORRESPONDENCE**

**Cornwall Council** - devolution bulletin

**CALC** - weekly update

**083/17 FINANCE**

**On the proposition of Councillor Hewitt, seconded by Councillor Fox, the annual governance statement and end of year figures were approved.**

**On the proposition of Councillor Marven, seconded by Councillor Freake, the following invoices were approved for payment:**

Perranarworthal Village Hall	10.80
Leaflet Express	19.60
Glenn Humphries	159.60

Perry and Son	80.00
Zurich Insurance	874.94
<b>TOTAL</b>	<b>£1,144.94</b>

#### **084/17 PARISH PROPERTY**

Village Hall - the Chairman reminded the meeting that it had been agreed to have a meeting with the Village Hall management Committee re the request to hand over the deeds. However it was pointed out by Councillor Marven that it had also been agreed that the Parish Council should first discuss the ten points as detailed by Mr Bridges. This has still to be produced.

Playing Field - with regards to the defects pointed out by Mr Humble, during public participation, the horse would be inspected and removed and the gates would also be looked at.

#### **085/17 HIGHWAYS AND FOOTPATHS**

Details of quote for moss treatment in the Parish. Councillors Fox and Hewitt had met with a representative from Cormac and walked the areas needing treatment. The council needed to decide on whether to have the moss sprayed or plucked by hand. The latter was the more expensive option. On the proposition of Councillor Fox, seconded by Councillor Marven, it was agreed that it should be done by hand. The Clerk would go back to Highways and ask for a specific quote for general weed removal which was a separate job to the moss clearing.

Councillor Hewitt said that there were a quantity of plants left over the Church sale which could be purchased for £50. She would propose that the Parish Council should buy these for planting around the village. This was seconded by Councillor Marven and agreed.

#### **086/17 FLOOD PLAN/SEWAGE ISSUES IN THE PARISH**

Nothing more other than the drains have been cleared.

#### **087/17 NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLAN**

The Clerk was still looking for a paid project manager to get the process underway. She had found a possibility, but was waiting for the person to get back to her.

#### **088/17 RUTH COLLINS LEGACY/AGE UK**

Nothing further to report at the stage

#### **089/17 CORNWALL COMMUNITY LAND TRUST**

It was agreed to ask a representative to come to a planning meeting and explain the scheme. The Clerk would set up a date for this.

#### **090/17 COUNCILLORS AND CLERK'S ITEMS (for information only)**

The Chairman said it would be a good idea to have a framed map of the parish put up in the village hall, if the Management Committee had no objections. He also asked what Councillors wished to do about the meet and greet session on the 17<sup>th</sup> June as part of the Big Village events. He was happy to attend and perhaps Councillor Williams would also come along.

Councillor Hewitt said this was a good idea, some people did not understand the difference between parish councils and the main authority.

### **091/17 AGENDA ITEMS**

### **092/17 DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING**

There being no further business, the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 20.08hrs, The next meeting was on Wednesday, 28<sup>th</sup> June 2017, in the Village Hall at 7.30pm with public participation between 7.15 and 7.30

Signed ..... (Chairman) Date .....

Updated

### **ACTION POINTS FROM MEETING**

- Areas for general weed clearance to be defined - Highways
- ❖ Clearance of path by shop - **specification needed for tender**
- ❖ Specification needed for quotes to have the footpath kerbed AH
- ✓ NDP Meeting - postponed as lack of availability - **on agenda**
- ❖ Bus shelter - Cornwall Council to supply and install - **ongoing**
- ✓ Planning Meeting - **held, minutes attached**
- Instruction to hand over deeds to Village Hall - **request for points made to be submitted in writing, no response as yet. When these had been received and considered, meeting to be arranged between the PC and the VHMC**
- Clerk to arrange meeting with all interested parties re Age UK building -**held over as planning permission refused**
- ❖ Meeting with Cornwall Community Land Trust - waiting for response
- ❖ Horse to be removed from Playing Field - scheduled for 22<sup>nd</sup> June
  
- Matter outstanding
- ✓ Done
- ❖ Partially done